
Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

August 1, 1934 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in special session at 11:00 
o'clock A. M. Councilmen Present and answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Oates, 
Hall, and President Holcombe. Councilmen Boston and Roberts were absent. City Manager 
Soderstrum was absent. City Attorney Bowie and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. Bruce 
Brownson, Superintendent of Health and Parks was present. 
 
The meeting was called for the purpose of discussing the shortage of water and sprinkling 
restrictions. 
 
After considerable discussion it was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 
Councilman Ross that hours for sprinkling be from six to eight A. M. and from six to eight P. 
M. Odd numbered houses to sprinkle on odd numbered days and even numbered 
properties to sprinkle on even numbered days, and that notice to all property owners be 
given in the Daily Sentinel, the change being effective August 1st. Motion carried. 
 
It was also decided that all public parks, and properties and those who water through a 
meter be allowed a similar length of time to sprinkle, according to the judgement of the City 
Manager. 
 
It was regularly moved, seconded and carried that the meeting adjourn. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


